
Pentecost Sunday                                                                   6/4/2017 

 

This Church is our Heavenly Fatherôs house, a place of solace and grace; so feel at home here.  Enter reverently, pray quietly, 
sing joyfully, listen attentively, give cheerfully and come back gladly.  If you are new to our community:  Welcome!  Please  
register with us.  If you are visiting, please remain a few minutes after Mass and get acquainted.  We are a welcoming           
community.  To know more about us, please call 507-364-7981 or 507-595-2561 

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK 

REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS 

   Ace Galvin, Larry Trnka, Fr. Victor Valencia,                    
Ed Dorweiler, Tony Godfrey, Paul Leonard,                              

Gilbert Leonard, Gretchen Vlasak, Mark Gaul, Betty Novak, 

Jim Jabas, Kevin Nickolay, John Thuente, Anne Barta and 

all men & women serving in the military.  

If you have a prayer request or would like your name      

removed from the list call Rita Parsons at 507-364-5164.             

June      3,    Sat         5:00pm   +Marge Flicek                                 

+Joe Janovsky                            

+Bob Finnegan 

June     4,    Sun        7:30am    +Mary Ann, Tony & Steven Edel        

+Ronnie McElroy        

                                   10:30am       +Mary Ann Krautkremer                     

+Mildred Malecha      

June     6,    Tues       6:00pm        Prayer Shawl Recipients                         

+Irene & Frank óBingoô Washa 

June     7,    Wed        8:15am   +Richard G. Turek   

June     8,    Thu         8:15am         +Marilyn 

June     9,    Fri          8:15am      

June   10,    Sat         5:00pm   +Ray Dohmen                                

+Melvin & Emma Pope                  

+Stella Vlasak 

June   11,    Sun        7:30am    +Ray & Hattie Vesely                  

Living and deceased members             

of the Petricka & Wondra Families  

                                   10:30am       +Vern & Marilyn Lang                        

+Lavonne Monnens      

IF YOU OR YOUR FAMILY would like to bring up 
the gifts during a Mass youôd requested for a loved one, 
or at any weekend Mass, simply let the ushers know your 
wishes. 

Catholic Services Appeal Update-Most Holy 
Redeemer and St. Caniceôs combined Goal for 
the Catholic Services Appeal this year is 
$18,450.  Parishes who reach their goal are an 
included ministry and receive 25% of the fund 

they collect.  As of 6/1/2017 $9,166 of which is part of the 
$13,585 pledged.  Thank You! 

NOTE FROM FATHER VICTOR 

   Ace Galvin, Larry Trnka, Fr. Victor Valencia,                    
Ed Dorweiler, Tony Godfrey, Paul Leonard,                              

Gilbert Leonard, Gretchen Vlasak, Mark Gaul, Betty Novak, 

Jim Jabas, Kevin Nickolay, John Thuente, Anne Barta and 

all men & women serving in the military.  

If you have a prayer request or would like your name      

removed from the list call Rita Parsons at 507-364-5164.             

                Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
  
This Sunday we remember the story about the fulfillment of 
Jesusô promise to his disciples to send them an advocate to 
enlighten them and inspire them, a spirit that will empower 
them and give them peace, joy and love.  It is this spirit that 
will clothe them with power of high to go and make disciples 
to all nations, baptizing and forgiving their sins in the name of 
the Father, the Son and the Holy Spirit.  This is the spirit that 
unites them all together as one body of faithful believers,  
journeying in faith and proclaiming the good news.  This is 
the birth of the Church with itôs mission. 
 
Over two thousand years have passed and the church           
continues to journey in faith and build Godôs kingdom here on 
earth.  We are the present disciples.  We are the current 
church.  Therefore this celebration is about us and our          
beginnings.  Happy birthday to us! 
 
We continue to pray for the continuing presence of the Holy 
Spirit in us.  The Holy Spirit is the abiding presence of Jesus 
and the Father. We need enlightenment, we need guidance and 
we need strength.  Like our forefathers in faith, we can also 
experience the joy, unity and power of the early church.  All 
these we need in our journey to be faithful and fulfill our   
mission. 
 
The Spirit is a gift for us to become his true disciples.       
However, our sins block us from receiving the spirit and enjoy 
itôs effects.  Significantly, when Jesus fulfilled his promise of 
the Holy Spirit, he also empowered them to forgive sins.      
To be able to receive the Holy Spirit, we therefore need to 
take away the blocks by going to confession.  We need to 
make sure that we take away anything that can block the Holy 
Spirit.  We must conquer our attachment to sin. 

 
We need to work and journey together to deepen our faith and 
strengthen our hearts to build and make his kingdom a reality 
in our midst.  As a parish community we are constantly    
challenged to build our church and make concrete actions to 
fulfill our mission. We need to remind ourselves constantly 
about our true identity and focus in our mission and vision as 
a church. 
 
Happy birthday to us!  
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St. Canice  Most Holy Redeemer  

 

Mass Intentions:  June 11, 9:00am                                       

+Dewey Balfe   +Lori Hiller  +Brady Hruska  +Joanne Jeno  

+Neil & Martha Mohs                                                                           

Robert & Mavor Barnett 65th Anniversary-Congratulations!                                                               

Confessions: 2nd Saturday of the month from 10:30-11:30am 

Funerals and Hall Serving: June 2017, Circle 2 

Remember in your prayers: Cindy Lindahl, Briggs Gregor, 
Mike Sheehy,  Francis & Mary Lee Androli, ñMaryò Jane 
Ralidak, Jackie Judd, Carol Slechta, Kari Green Nesje, Tom 
LeBrun, Annie Armstrong, Joseph Curren, Tony Godfrey,     
Darrell Knish, Adam Zuelch & Kathy Novak                                  

Liturgical Ministers 

 Sunday, June 11-9:00am 

                                    AS: Amelia & Paul Taaffe                                                                                      

                                    EM: Margaret Smith, Volunteer                                             

                                         L: Barb Kinniry                                                                                           

                                       U: Dave Nusbaum, John Schlie 

The June Prayer Shawl meeting will be Tuesday,                       
June 6 after the 6pm mass.  See you there! 

 52 Week Raffle: Winner of $50 for Week 51 is                           

Jim & Barb Balfe   Congratulations! 

Most Holy Redeemer and St. Canice 

Faith Formation  

   Financial Support: May 28, 2017                                                                      

         Envelopes:                                  Masses   $  17                                                                              

               Open Plate:                                 Candles  $  0                                        

                 Total:                                                       Fuel        $    10           

Ascension $100                                                                                                         

Youth Ministry  

$    693.00      

$    217.00   

$    910.00 

     VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 

Vacation Bible School will be held July 31-        
August 3, from 6-8 pm. We need adults to help    

head the classes. You will be assisted by teens.    
Contact Maureen Leonard if you are interested.    
507-364-7981  

The Montgomery KC Auxiliary invite all  Fathers and their     

families for coffee, beverages and rolls on Fatherôs Day, June 18 

from 8am-10am in the churchôs lower level.  We hope to see you all!  

Youth Group meets at the Holy Redeemer Church Rectory  
building.  Starting in June the Youth Group will meet on        
Wednesdays, June 14 and 28 from 6-7:30pm. 

CCW dues of $5 can be sent to Evelyn Duban at 800 8th Avenue 

NW, Lonsdale, MN, 55046   507-744-2716. 

The Holy Redeemer School building which houses the School, Faith Formation, the Parish Festival,      
meetings and more, has serious boiler  (heating system) concerns.  That being the case, the Parish Council, 
Finance Committee, Trustees and School Advisory Board have met to decide on how to address the issue.  After 
good discussion, a consensus was reached and a committee was formed to lead the way in replacing the system.  
The newly formed group have met to outline plans.  Watch the bulletin for important information to come!  

 The 52 week raffle tickets: The St. Canice Menôs Club is once 
again holding the 52 week raffle.  Proceeds from the sale of the 
tickets have gone for the upkeep and repairs of the church and hall.  
Two years ago the roof needed to be replaced on the church and 
parish house.                                                                                       
If you purchased a ticket last year, you will be contacted by the one 
who sold it to you.  You may contact Bud Miller, Dale Hamele, Jim 
Pemble.  And the church office on Wednesdays.  Thank you for 
your support.  

Most Holy Redeemer and St. Canice Parishioners!ðAs you may have seen, we have placed sheets of paper in the pews which include 
a website address for a survey we are conducting.  The survey is meant to gather information on what we can do to improve the quality of 
worship, and also to bring people back to church.  Thank you  to those that have already responded with some great feedback.  Please 
keep the HONEST feedback coming.  The surveys are anonymous, so again, please be honest!  Also, please take extra survey sheets and 
give them to your family members and friends, especially those between the ages of 16 and 25 and those that may no longer attend Mass.  
Thank You! 

Wedding Banns 

Paul Stenzel and Melissa Solberg 

 June 17, 2017    

Ryan Rosival and Breanna Quist       

                             June 24, 2017 

Help the Holy Redeemer School 5th and 6th graders raise money for their Washington D. C. trip and 
enjoy a night off from making dinner on Monday, June 12 from 5pm-8pm at the New Prague Pizza Ranch.  
Students who will be attending the trip will bus tables and work the dining room.  They will earn 10% of sales 
for the entire night, as well as any tips collected!  Please come and support them! 


